Freedom of Information Act 2000 – children accommodation  
Your request for information has now been considered. The Council holds the information requested.
You asked:
I am looking for information regarding semi-independent homes used for accommodating children and care leavers. Specifically, I would like to know:

1) Whether the council uses HMOs as accommodation for

a) 16-18 year olds in the care of the local authority and
Answer:

Yes

 
b) care leavers aged 18+;

Yes

The local authority currently has 12 young people aged 16-17 placed in houses of multiple occupation and 2 aged 18.

2) The names of all semi-independent housing providers and licensed HMOs as accommodation for 16-18 year olds in the care of the local authority, or for care leavers;
For your information this letter constitutes a refusal notice under Section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because an exemption under Section 21 of the Act is being applied, namely the information is already in the public domain i.e.it is published via the Council’s website.

A copy of Leicester City’s houses of multiple occupation can be found by visiting 

https://www.leicester.gov.uk/your-community/housing/renting-private-housing/houses-in-multiple-occupation/
3) The number of times in the last five years an HMO has been used to house 
 
a) a 16-18 year old in the care of the local authority and 
   
Over the past 5 years, we have supported 51 young people aged 16-17 to move into houses of multiple occupation. 

During this period 18 young people have remained beyond their 18th birthday.

b) a care leaver aged 18+

Over the past 5 years, 4 young people over the age of 18 moved into houses of multiple occupation. 

4) A copy of any internal reports, assessments or risk analyses relating to the use of HMOs to house looked-after children;

The Council does not hold an overarching risk assessment of use of HMOs to house looked after children.  Therefore, this letter acts as a refusal notice under Section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because, in accordance with Section 1.1 of the Act, this information is not held by Leicester City Council.

Assessments of risk relate to individual young people in individual placements.  These are exempt from release under Section 40(2) of the Freedom of Information Act as they are personal data not for disclosure to the wider world, which is how any such disclosure must be viewed. 

The Council judges that disclosure to the wider world under the Act would constitute a breach of Data Protection principles, notably Principle 1-fair, lawful and transparent processing and Principle 2 – processing for specified, legitimate & explicit purposes. 

Quality assurance of our homes and providers is undertaken by our placement and commissioning team, and appropriate risk assessments are requested and undertaken before placing a looked after child in houses of multiple occupation.

If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 
Information Governance & Risk Team

Leicester City Council

Legal Services

4th Floor, City Hall 
115 Charles Street

Leicester LE1 1FZ
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 


